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Memorandum 
Department of Public Works 
 

 

TO:   Michael O. Geisel, P.E. 
   City Administrator 
 
FROM:  James A. Eckrich, P.E. 
   Public Works Dir. / City Engineer
  
DATE:  January 6, 2020  
  
RE: Parking Restriction Removal on Deerhorn Drive  
 

 
The Greenleaf Estates Home Owners Association has requested the removal of a 

parking restriction on Deerhorn Drive.  Schedule IX of the City’s Model Traffic 
Ordinance includes a parking restriction on “Deerhorn Drive, both sides, from 
Greenleaf Valley Drive to its terminus, including cul-de-sac.”  This parking restriction 

pre-dates the City’s incorporation, and the residents do not know why it was 
originally implemented.  However, they would like to see it removed so that they can 
park on the street.  Additionally, the Trustees believe the removal of the parking 

restriction will prevent damage to adjacent common ground caused by utility vehicles 
which cannot currently park on Deerhorn Drive. 

 
It is unusual for the City to receive a request to remove a parking restriction.  City 
Council Public Works Policy 25 (attached) covers the implementation of a parking 

restriction.  It requires 90% support of residents immediately adjacent to the area 
where the parking restriction is proposed.  In this case I have told the Trustees that 

the same level of support (90%) is required to remove the parking restriction.   
 
A representative of the subdivision who lives on Deerhorn Drive, Marlene Lischwe, 

circulated a petition to remove the parking restriction.  She received support from 20 
of the 21 properties (95.2%) with access to Deerhorn Drive.  The signed petitions and 
letter from the Greenleaf Estates Home Owners Association are attached.   

 
Removal of the parking restriction has been reviewed by City Staff, and we have no 

objection to the request.  Accordingly, I recommend approval of the removal of the 
parking restriction on Deerhorn Drive.     
 

 
 
 

 

 

III.E.



2 | P a g e  

 

Action Recommended 
 

This matter should be forwarded to the Planning and Public Works Committee.  
Should PPW concur with Staff’s recommendation, it should recommend approval of 

the attached ordinance to the full City Council.   

Please forward to PPW for review and recommendation for the full Council.

                                                                                          2020-1-6




































